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November 19, 2019 

 

TO: Ethan Hunter 

 RE: Olrich Plaza Waiver Requests 

 

Mr. Hunter: 

 

The purpose of this letter is to request the two following waivers and to outline the hardships associated 

with both requests. 

 

1.  We are requesting a waiver from the requirement of a minimum of 250’ spacing between curb cuts 

on a major arterial road to the location indicated in the drawings (Section 14-260(f).   

Hardship:  With 335’ from the drive to the north of the site to the north curb line of W. Olrich St., it 

would be impossible to place a driveway on this site that would accomplish the required spacing to 

the north and south.  The driveway was placed directly across the street from the existing driveway 

serving Casey’s General Store.  It is my professional opinion, that this is the logical location for this 

approach. 

 

2. We are requesting a waiver from the requirement of a 10’ sidepath (standard detail for Major 

Arterial Street – Typical Street Sections 1 of 6) to a 7’ wide sidepath. 

Hardship:  There are major existing overhead power lines that would fall into a 10’ wide sidepath 

given a 6’ wide green space.  I believe that it would be more visually appealing to maintain the 6’ of 

green space rather than having the sidepath location jog back and fourth to avoid utilities and 

existing obstructions.   

   

Should you have any questions regarding this request, please let me know. 

 

Sincerely: 

 

ddb 
 

David Bodeen, PE 

Pinnacle Design Consultants, LLC 


